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THE STERN VILLAGE VOICE

December 2015    Issue #32                                                  Editor: Heather LeMoult

From The Desk of Harriet Polansky:
Dear Residents,

During this month of holiday festivities, I hope you can help us spread cheerfulness and joy around Stern Village.

A smile and a wish for a Merry Christmas, Happy Chanukah or Happy Kwanzaa can go a long way this holiday season. 

Take the time to get to know our residents. Make a new friend or two. Renew connections with old friends.

The cold weather can make things difficult for our residents to go outside and can create a feeling of isolation, especially for our senior citizens. Your friends and neighbors that can’t go outside would appreciate a visit from you.

Please check out the many activities we have planned for this month and become an active part of our caring community. 

Building a Cohesive Environment- Leadership Training Programs!

Kim from TOVAH started working with interested residents on creating sustainable community-building initiatives. Mark December 15th at 
10 a.m. on your calendar to meet with Kim in the Community Room! 

Holiday Brunch for All Residents 
Mark December 22nd a 9 a.m. on your calendar for our 2nd Annual Village Holiday Brunch. You must sign up at the Community Room if you plan on attending. Chef Paul will be catering it. This is a holiday gift from Jeff Shapiro, Founder of Creative Culinary. 

Soliciting at Stern Village

There is no soliciting at Stern Village. If a stranger knocks on your door asking for money, please call the police at 203-261-3665.
I want to take this opportunity to thank all the residents for making Stern Village a great place to live and to those who make a positive impact on our community!
Sincerely,
Harriet Polansky
IMPORTANT INFO
THE COMMUNITY ROOM 
Open till 7 p.m., seven days a week. Please make sure your laundry is folded by 6:30 p.m.
UNLOADING YOUR CAR Please leave your emergency blinkers on when unloading groceries. SVNW gives everyone at least 20 minutes to unpack and move your car. You can also leave a note on your car. 

PARKING is first come first serve.
-Please have your aides and visitors park further from your unit. There are always parking spaces to the far left of the Congregate. 
-Please be mindful of your neighbors that have mobility issues and need to park near their unit. 
-Please slow down and be careful parking; residents have complained about "fender benders" and scratches on their vehicles. 
-If you happen to hit someone’s car, even so slightly, do the right thing. Leave a note on the car.
CHANGE FOR LAUNDRY. Please plan ahead. We can’t always make change for you.

GARBAGE Please make sure you use the Garbage Receptacles and Recycling Receptacles near your Unit! Make sure the covers are secure to prevent critters from getting into them. All residents share the garbage receptacles. Please do your best to make sure that your bags are secured before putting them in, and please help to keep the garbage areas neat and clean!
MONTHLY RENT As per your lease, your rent is due the 1st of every month. You will be charged a late fee of $25 after the 10th day of the month.
MEALS AT THE CONGREGATE 

Enjoy a delicious, full-course meal for only $10.00. Check out the menu attached to the newsletter. 

CATS AND DOGS

Cats and dogs ARE NOT ALLOWED to roam freely. They must be walked on a leash at all times and away from the apartments. Please walk your dog on the sidewalk and road towards Hedgehog Road. Please pick up after your pet when you are out for your walks. Carry a baggie with you! Please be considerate of your neighbors. ALSO, there is NO “pet sitting” by residents. If the animal is not yours, it can’t be here! 
NURSE’S WEEKLY HOURS

Community Room – 8:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. (Monday)
Congregate Building – 11:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. (Monday)
GOLF CART TRANSPORTATION
SEEKING VOLUNTEER BINGO DRIVERS

If you want to do something fun and rewarding, we have the volunteer position for you. If you can drive a car, you can drive a golf cart!

It's only to take Bingo players to the Community Room or to the Congregate and back. If you are interested, please contact Paulette at 

203-261-5740.
THA’S ROBO-CALL NUMBER

THA’s ParentReach Caller-ID “411-411-4111”

Say “Hello” and you will hear the message. If you miss the message, you can call 770-406-5581, and enter 8572 when prompted.

REGISTER YOUR VEHICLE

Please make sure your vehicle registration is up to date.

We cannot have unregistered vehicles taking up valuable parking spaces that could be used by other residents. You will get towed!

For information, news, updates, events & photos please go to our website www.sternvillage.com.
EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES
DECEMBER 1st  – TUESDAY AT 2:00 P.M.
In the Congregate Dining Room

Entertainment by Tony Castle.
DECEMBER 3rd – THURSDAY AT 1:00 P.M.

In the Community Room

Long Hill Garden Club will be making pomanders with oranges and cloves tied in ribbons. 12 RESIDENTS ONLY – Please sign up in the Community Room.

DECEMBER 8th – TUESDAY AT 1:30 P.M. 
In the Community Room

R U OK? Potluck Holiday Meeting for all the Quad Leaders.
DECEMBER 9th – WEDNESDAY AT 10:00 A.M.

In the Community Room

Laughter yoga with Judy Nighland.
DECEMBER 10th – THURSDAY AT 2:00 P.M.
In the Community Room

Mental Health Support Group with Victor Olsen and Paulette Mack.
Holiday Cookies and Egg Nog will be served.

DECEMBER 11th – FRIDAY AT 1:30 A.M.

In the Congregate Dining Room

Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s Church.
DECEMBER 14th - MONDAY AT NOON
In the Community Room

Bingo Holiday Party.
FOR THE BINGO PLAYERS ONLY.

DECEMBER 15th – TUESDAY AT 10:00 A.M.
In the Community Room

Harriet’s Tuesday Tea featuring Kim from TOVAH to discuss the Leadership Training Program.
DECEMBER 15th – TUESDAY AT 11:30 A.M.

In the Community Room

Low Vision Presentation with Facilitator Lindie Gatling featuring a discussion on Macular Degeneration, Glaucoma, Cataracts and Blindness.
DECEMBER 16th – WEDNESDAY AT 
11:30 A.M. In the Community Room

Community Health Assessment with Nina Chanana from Chanana Consulting. At least 8-10 seniors are needed! Please sign up in the Community Room. LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED.

DECEMBER 17th – THURSDAY AT 2:00 P.M.
In the Congregate Dining Room

Entertainment by Sophistication.

DECEMBER 18th – FRIDAY 1 – 4:00 P.M.
In the Community Room
Stern Village Resident Holiday Party. 

VILLAGE RESIDENTS ONLY. All residents attending must bring food or beverage. Please call June Leonard for details at 

203-880-9367.
DECEMBER 19TH – SATURDAY AT 2:00 P.M.
Bingo with the St. Theresa’s Men’s Auxiliary.
DECEMBER 21st – MONDAY AT 4:00 P.M.

In the Community Room

Trumbull Housing Authority Monthly Board Meeting.
DECEMBER 22nd  – TUESDAY AT 9:00 A.M.
In the Community Room

Holiday Breakfast donated by Jeff Shapiro of Creative Culinary. Residents must sign up in the Community Room.
DECEMBER 29th – TUESDAY AT 11:00 A.M.

In the Community Room
Visiting Angels Home Care Services with Facilitator Lori Coates.

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM AND THE CONGREGATE BUILDING
Monday Bingo-1:30 p.m. in the 
Community Room.
Chair Exercise-10:00 a.m. Congregate Building.
Tuesday Pinochle-1:30 p.m. in the 
Community Room. 
Rosary-1:30 p.m. in Congregate TV Room.
Wednesday Bingo-2:00 p.m. at the 
Congregate Building.
Chair Exercise-10:00 a.m. Congregate Building.
Thursday Knitting–10:00 a.m. in the 
Community Room. 
New Pokeno! (Similar to Bingo using cards). 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. Bring your nickels!
Sing-A-Long with Bob Lewis accompanied by Ruth Silver in the Community Room.  

The LAST Thursday of the month at 
2:00 p.m. 
Friday Chair Exercise-10:00 a.m. 
Congregate Building.
Mass-1:30 p.m. Congregate Bldg. Dining Room. Every 2nd Friday of the month.
Bingo–2:00 p.m. in the Congregate Building.
Movie Night- 6:00 p.m. in the Community Room every other Friday. 
Game Night- 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the Community Room. SV Wii Bowling League, other Wii games, pool & more. Now every other Friday.
FREE BUS SERVICE

MONDAY:  Bridge House in Bridgeport 
Pick up at 9:00 a.m. at the Community Room.

Return at 3:00 p.m.
TUESDAY:  Hawley Lane Mall/Big Y in Trumbull/Stratford. Pick up at 1:00 p.m. at the Community Room & Congregate. 
Return at 3:00 p.m.
WEDNESDAY: Senior Center Bus goes to Stop & Shop on Quality Street in Trumbull. Pick up at 9:00 a.m. at the Community Room & Congregate. Return at 10:30 a.m. *Must be a Senior Center Member*.
THURSDAY: Wal-Mart/Home Depot/Shop Rite in Stratford. Pick up at 12:00 p.m. at Community Room & Congregate. Return at 3:00 p.m.
FRIDAY: Trumbull Center/Trumbull Library/Stop & Shop. Pick up at 12:00 p.m. at Community Room & Congregate. Return at 3:00 p.m.
SATURDAY: Trumbull Shopping Park in Trumbull and Price Rite in Bridgeport. Pick up at 11:00 a.m. at Community Room & Congregate.
Return at 2:00 p.m.
GBT ACCESS BUS – 

SCHEDULING RESERVATIONS
This service is for medical appointments only. To make a reservation, please call Heather at
203-261-5740/#1by 3:00 p.m. Please provide us with ALL the information: Name of Doctor or Medical Facility, complete address, a phone number, the appointment time, and a return time.

Reservations can only be done up to 5 days before the appointment. Reservation forms are also kept in the Community Room for your convenience.
FOR YOUR WELL-BEING
Right at Home IN-HOME CARE AND ASSISTANCE offers the following services: Home Health Care for personal and dressing, Companionship, Homemaker and Medicine Management.  If interested, please contact Tim Randall at 203-261-5777 to discuss costs.

WINGS OF EAGLES SENIOR SERVICES offers the following services: Home Health Care for personal care and dressing, companionship, homemaker RN/Med management services. If interested, contact Naomie at 203-414-1571.
FOR YOUR HEALTH AND SAFETY

As part of our Emergency Management Procedures for Stern Village, we MUST have an updated list of your EMERGENCY CONTACTS, in the event that we need to call a relative, friend, or caregiver. Please visit or call Heather at the office at 203-261-5740 to update the information.
FOOD & HOUSEHOLD ITEMS PICK-UP

Stern Village residents can schedule an appt. with Jennifer Gillis/ Trumbull Social Services at 203-452-5198 to pick up food & household items once a month. You must show proof of ID.
FREE COUNSELING

Please call Victor or Robin to schedule an appointment. The Center will also meet with you at Stern Village. Call: 203-261-5110.
ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES

If you or someone you know is a victim of elder abuse – call 1-800-677-1116.

LAUNDRY ROOM 

Please be considerate of your neighbors. Use 1 washer and 1 dryer each time you do your laundry. We have a limited amount of washers and dryers for the residents. 
PLEASE CLEAN THE LINT TRAY!
BEAUTY SALON - Located in the Village
Sheila: 203-913-3798

Tuesdays & Wednesdays

11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Betty: 203-234-2354

10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Fridays by appointment only
LOCKED OUT?

If it is after office hours or on the weekend please call the Congregate at 203-459-1110 and press number 2, or just go over there. There is an attendant there 24/7 that can let you back into your apartment.

AND MORE…
NEIGHBORHOOD AWARENESS 

In order to foster a safer, peaceful and enjoyable environment for you and your neighbors, if you see or hear something that you think is suspicious or dangerous, call the police immediately!  

-If it's an emergency, call 911.  

-If it's not an emergency, call 203-261-3665. 

Do not be afraid to make the call!  Your neighbors will be thankful you did! 

SEE PAULETTE OR HARRIET 

If you See It, please Say it. If you have a concern or just want to chat, our doors are always open to you. Do not worry; any conversation with Paulette or Harriet is highly confidential. 

“Never discredit your gut instinct. You’re not being paranoid. Your body can pick up vibrations, some better than others, and if deep inside you says something’s not right about a person or situation, trust it and keep it pushing.”

COMMUNITY ROOM & KITCHEN

As a Caring Community, the THA welcomes residents to use the Community Room and the Kitchen. It is important for residents to have a place to come and socialize and relax. Please remember to clean up after yourselves. Do not leave cups, plates, or crumbs on the floor or tables. This is a shared space, so let us be respectful of one another.
ENJOY CONGREGATE LIVING

Applications are available for the Congregate all year! One must be at least 62 years old and have some difficulties with daily living. 

SCRAP METAL 

The THA is collecting scrap metal.  Please call Heather at 203-261-5740 for pick-up.

A HEARTFELT "GET WELL SOON" MESSAGE

To all our residents who have been hospitalized.

CARING COMMITTEE

If a resident is in the hospital or in a nursing home, please let us know by calling

203-261-5740. Maureen Hayter, Caring Committee Chairperson, will send a card.

REAL CONCERNS
-After 5 pm, you can call the Congregate at 

203-459-1110/#2 and speak to the attendant. The Congregate also has every resident’s contact and emergency information.

-If you feel that the police need to get involved, call the non-emergency number 203-261-3665 or for an emergency, call 911.

-Harriet’s cell phone number is 203-581-3613.

THE TRUMBULL HOUSING AUTHORITY-

STERN VILLAGE HAS A FACEBOOK PAGE! Like our page and see updates!
  SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



RESIDENT ACTIVITY IDEAS

Winter is upon us and the days are short and cold. There are some residents who either do not drive or wish to limit their driving in the colder weather. The Community Room is a great way to beat the boredom and cold of the long winter months ahead.
-The Nintendo Wii is very fun and entertaining for all ages. There are sports and exercise games.
-We have cable, a DVD player for movies, and access to You Tube on the television. 
-Many residents know how to sew, crochet, and knit. The fireplace provides a perfect atmosphere to learn or to join in the conversation.
-Like to play board games or cards? Try creating your own version of Pictionary or Charades!
-The bookshelves in the Community Room and the Congregate are chock-full of great stories in all genres of Literary Excitement! Organize a weekly book club and discuss over snacks and coffee.
-Friendship Clubs are a wonderful way to keep in touch, keep abreast of important information, and stay busy. They can spawn other ideas for activities!
-Arts and Crafts are a lot of fun and are extremely creative. There is plenty of space to spread out and work on a project or two.
-We have plenty of music lovers living here! It would be beneficial and inspiring for residents to get together and play instruments and sing.
Staying busy keeps us healthy and alert. If you have any ideas for an activity, please let us know.

FRIENDS OF STERN VILLAGE
A special thank you to the following individuals for their generosity:
Thank you to Jean Wilkinson for her help at the Congregate.
Thank you to Robert Frick for raking up the acorns! We really appreciated his help.
Thank you to Joan Conte for collating and stapling the newsletter.

Thank you to Joseph Fiore, Michelle Molnar, Ranea Werthman, Ray Strashart, and Ed Aldo for helping our residents.
Thank you to Don Scinto for coordinating the Turkey Raffle.

Thank you to John and Darby Ruby for donating the 25 turkeys.
Thank you to our amazing senior citizens and non-elderly residents who make a positive impact on Stern Village. 

Thank you to Bob Lewis, John Vogele, for delivering the November newsletter.
Thank you to Trumbull High School Student Kei-lin for the Arts & Crafts instruction.
Thank you to Cheryl and the ladies from the Long Hill Garden Club for the floral arrangement activity.
Thank you to Nurse Teresa for the Diabetic Foot Care presentation.
Thank you to Melissa Hripak of St. Joseph’s Center for inviting Stern Village residents to the Senior Luncheon and Arthritis and Mobility presentation.
Thank you to Geri Westover of Anthem Blue Cross/Blue Shield for the Medicare Advantage Plan presentation.
Thank you to Judy Nighland for her Laughter yoga program.
Thank you to Susan Winters, Laura Lusebrink, and Jim DeNicola of Vitas for the Veteran’s Day ceremony celebration.
Thank you to Jennifer Gillis of Trumbull Social Services for helping residents with the Energy Assistance Program.
Thank you to Joseph Fiore for supplying milk for the residents.
Thank you to Bob Lewis, John Koch, Joseph Fiore, Gus Aquino, and John Vogele for helping Paulette with the day old bread and cakes on Wednesdays.
Thank you to John Koch for the bird bath for Stern Village.
REVITALIZATION AND REHABILITATION OF STERN VILLAGE
Based on a directive from the State, it was decided that bifurcating the redevelopment process into a two (2) phase project made the most sense in meeting the identified financing goals of the State and CHFA, as it relates to Phase I (100 of 186 total units) of Stern Village redevelopment. 
We provided the CHFA & DOH a draft of costs and funding sources, a conceptual site plan, draft plans for the type A style units (conversion of efficiency to one bedroom).
The scope the project has been thoughtfully scaled back to control the overall cost of the project without diminishing sustainability, quality or residents needs.
The scope of the improvement: additional parking and improved access to the outlying buildings for improved access by residents and first responders (reduced from initial concept), two buildings will be demolished to accommodate the new parking/roadway design (reduced from 18 in initial concept, a comprehensive storm water management plan, including retention (reduced from initial concept), all new bituminous asphalt sidewalks, curbs and driveway/parking lots, upgraded landscaping and wayfinding,  renovated community room building with possible addition (approximately 1,700 sq. ft.) for accessible offices and program space (reduced from initial concept), new roofs, doors and windows,  104 sq. ft. bedroom additions to existing efficiency units,  energy efficient ductless split heat pumps w/AC, hot water heaters, energy recovery ventilators,  step in showers, new flooring, paint, casework, lighting throughout, including new kitchen cabinetry, countertops, and appliances. Ten units (10%) will be designed for ADA compliance and front porch/foyer additions to existing efficiency units have been deleted from the scope.
We believe the proposed redevelopment plan addresses all of the capital needs of the project as well as provides a sufficient economic structure to provide for 20 years of stabilized operations.
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